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Item: Ernst & Young Auditor’s Annual Report Year Ended 31 
March 2022 and Value for Money Arrangements 

 

This paper will be considered in public 

1 Summary  

1.1 This paper provides a report to the Committee on the audit work Ernst & 
Young have undertaken in accordance with the National Audit Office (NAO) 
Code of Audit Practice including value for money arrangements. This is 
published as part of the Auditor’s Annual Report for the year ended 31 March 
2022. 

2 Recommendation 

2.1 The Committee is asked to note the report. 

3 Background  

3.1 In accordance with the NAO Code of Audit Practice, Ernst & Young must 
document the audit work they have undertaken and report each year on value 
for money arrangements with regard to financial sustainability, governance 
and improving economy, efficiency and effectiveness. Where auditors identify 
significant weaknesses as a result of their work, they should make the 
relevant recommendations. 
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